PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT OPPORTUNITY

Training the Trainers: Teaching Medical Ethics and Professionalism using OSTEs

BACKGROUND: Through a grant awarded by the Institute on Medicine as a Profession and the Josiah
Macy Jr. Foundation (IMAP-Macy), Stony Brook Medicine Office of Faculty Development has developed
a series of Objective Structured Teaching Exercises (OSTEs) that will be used to train and evaluate
faculty on how teach professionalism and medical ethics to students in clinical settings. The OSTE
format has been found to be an effective faculty development training tool for teachers to practice
their teaching skills under realistic scenarios and receive immediate feedback.

WHAT: A 4-hour workshop will be offered that includes:

— eight OSTE cases in which the faculty participant will role play teaching scenarios with trained
standardized students

— immediate feedback sessions with content experts along with the standardized students, and

— adebriefing and small group discussion

WHEN: This workshop will be offered three times to accommodate various faculty schedules.
Workshop 1: Thursday, October 4", 4PM-8PM
Workshop 2: Thursday, October 25" 1PM-5PM
Workshop 3: Monday, November 12", 8AM-12PM

WHERE: Stony Brook University Medical Center, Health Sciences Center Level 2, Clinical Skills Center

WHO: Each workshop will accommodate up to 8 faculty participants. All faculty who teaches in the
School of Medicine Third Year Ambulatory Care or Internal Medicine Clerkships are eligible to apply.
This is a great learning opportunity for faculty who teach medical students and residents.

IN ADDITION: All participants

Are required to:

— Attend a 3 month follow-up meeting in which the faculty participant will propose an action plan
for training other faculty/colleagues about issues related to this area (i.e., professionalism and
medical ethics) in his/her department/office.

Will receive:

— An Amazon Kindle eReader upon completion of all workshop/project related requirements and
evaluation measures.

— 3 continuing medical education (CME) credits.

— A Stony Brook University Hospital parking validation sticker for each on site workshop/project-
related activity attended.

HOW: For more information please contact Wei-Hsin Lu at Wei-Hsin.Lu@stonybrookmedicine.edu. To
register online please click (http://www.zoomerang.com/Survey/WEB22G8N48BE5V). A seating is
limited, for those interested in the first workshop date (10/4), please R.S.V.P no later than August 13th,
2012.




